The Austwell City Council met for a Special Meeting on Monday, April 4, 2022, at the Community Center. Mayor Bonnie Mutschler called the meeting to order at 6:00 PM. All three council members and city secretary Jodi Lerma attended the meeting. Mayor Mutschler welcomed the citizens attending the meeting and encouraged citizens to voluntarily clean the beach area since an official beach clean-up day would not be held this year. No citizens made public comments.

City Secretary Jodi Lerma was sworn into office by Mayor Mutschler.

Mayor Panie Metteretre
concil Place 1

Council member Andy Biery provided a summary of work that has been done and that still needs to be done to finalize various grant-funded projects, including repairs and improvements at the city sewer plant, the culinary water treatment plant, water well #1, the main lift station, and the original city hall, and the city park. Council members and citizens then proceeded on a tour of various city projects to determine progress being made and work still to be completed.

Council members and citizens then returned to the Community Center and the meeting was reconvened at 7:22 pm. Following a discussion of the work still to be done, council member Monica Torres moved to begin work on grant projects starting with Water Well #1 and continuing item by item as jobs are finished and approved by council. Motion was seconded by Mutschler and passed unanimously.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:34 pm.